
Elmer Township Meeting 
September 18, 2017 

Minutes 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm     
 
Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer;  
Sue Stenson, Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee  
    
Number of non-members present: 6    
 
 August 21, 2017 minutes and Treasurer’s report approved as presented. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Marty received prices from Jim Parker (Lines & Signs) for new transfer site signs – large sign is $125 and 
small sign is $20.  The sign on the ball diamond will also be replaced. 
 
The grill for the cook shack is done (by Beachy’s Welding).  Cost is $750.  It is large and custom fit to the 
space and should last for many years.  
 
New Business: 
 
Fall clean-up projects -   
Clean up and organize around the transfer site, and at some point possibly adding a fence in the front to hide 
things from the road.  
For the hall & grounds the board agreed that it is time to replace old toilets in all bathrooms.  Raquel and 
Curt are willing to learn how.  
The water fountain in the hall will be removed and the space patched with new boards.   
The wood paneling around the hall needs to be lightly sanded and stained in the places where tables have 
scratched the walls.  
To prevent the ground from being dug up by horses tied to the horse rails, the concrete will be extended past 
the rail.  
Cement will also be poured near the pavilion to place the trash cans on.  
 
Derek Whitacre has been let go from his position as hall grounds keeper.   A motion was made in 
agreement that the move was appropriate considering past issues. Jeanie/Jenni.  Passed.  
 
Sheriff Grace gave an update on a new deputy and info on a recent accident in Mio.  
 
Commissioner, Larry Wilson gave the board info on the county’s plan to collect old tires for recycling.   
This will take place at the end of October. 
 
Motion to accept bills as presented. Sue/Richard   Checks 1525 – 1552 (which includes a check for Jim 
Parker)   
 
Meeting adjourned, 7:40 pm   
 
 
Submitted by, 
Jeanie Smith, Clerk  


